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 Three quarters of the 

year has gone.  

The District Youth of 

the Year has concluded 

and I congratulate all 

competitors on their 

excellent 

presentation.  I will 

be attending the State Youth of the Year in 

Ballarat on the 11th April and I look forward to 

the company of a few V3 Lions to support our 

entrant.  

The Ride for sight will commence on the 9th 

April and Concluding on the 12th April at Moe. 

I look forward to meeting the riders at Moe.  

Congratulations to all those Lions that have 

been elected to the Office of President, Vice 

President, Secretary, Treasurer and 

Membership Chairpersons. There will be 

training for these positions at the District 

201V3 Information Day Sunday 7th June 

2015. All Club members are invited and 

encouraged to attend the information day at 

Federation University Northways Road, 

Churchill.  

Activity Reports There are 31 Clubs that 

have not entered any activities on MyLCI site.  

There has been a total of 20,158hrs recorded 

on the site serving 38,538 people.  This is 

where the records for the centennial 

celebration in 2017, Lions are encouraged to 

help reach the Centennial Service Challenge 

goal of serving 100 million people by June 

2018.  The Lions Worldwide Week of Service 

in May (May 16-22) is a special Centennial 

Service Challenge event designed to 

strengthen our communities.  

I look forward meeting the V3 Lions attend 

the Multiple District 201 Convention being 

held in Newcastle  from 1st to the 4th May.  

The Newcastle Convention V3 Dinner 1st May 

at Sinofood Chinese Restaurant.  Contact 

Cabinet Secretary Ken Blay for Bookings 

with payment. 

Inform DGE Ian Gration of any special days 

you may wish to invite him or let him know 

now of any unsuitable dates to attend your 

Club during his year. 

Peace Posters   

 A number of Lions have told me they never 

hear who wins the Peace Poster Contest. 

“Peace, Love and Understanding” is the 

theme of the 2014–2015 Peace Poster 

Contest. 

The National Winner for 2014, Blake, Lions 

Club of Austinmer-Thirroul, District 201N2 

Quote “Peace, love and understanding are 

essential for all of us to live happy 

lives.”http://lionsclubs.org.au/activities/youth/p

eace-poster/  

The International winner for 2014-15 "Peace, 

Love and Understanding" is Wei Jin Qian 13 

years old China Sponsored by Dulian Gao E 

Fu Lions Club. See more at: 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/conte

sts/peace-poster-contest/ 

The Peace Poster Contest Kit contains all the 

materials needed to sponsor the contest in a 

school or youth group, including complete 

rules, promotional material and recognition 

certificates for participants. One kit is needed 

for each contest sponsored. Kits are sold from 

1st February through to 1st October 2015. Cost 

$20.00 per kit. Orders received after October 

1st will not be processed. The theme for the 

2015-2016 Peace Poster Contest: “Share 

Peace.” Fred Couper from the Federation 

Training special needs centre called the GETT 

http://www.201v3.lions.org.au/
http://lionsclubs.org.au/activities/youth/peace-poster/
http://lionsclubs.org.au/activities/youth/peace-poster/
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/peace-poster-contest/
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/peace-poster-contest/
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Centre based in Traralgon and also runs some 

classes out of Morwell and Warragul.  He is 

putting a call out to see if anyone is available to 

come in and spend an hour a week helping out 

some young kids who in many cases, have not 

had many lucky breaks, but with a bit of extra 

support have the potential to make some big 

leaps.  The students are primarily aged 

between 18 – 21 and have a range of learning 

disabilities. They are all quite high functioning 

with regards to their physical abilities, but 

struggle with some of the basics when it comes 

to literacy and numeracy. The Centre will 

provide all the resources and support that you 

would need. Contact Fred Couper on 5175 

9627. Fred believes these young people could 

assist with Lions Projects.  I wonder if there are 

other Centres in our District requiring help? No 

working with children card is required. 

 

Identifying Newsworthy Club Activities  

– PR Hints to assist Clubs with Media 

How to determine what’s Newsworthy: 

NEWS offers information about activities or 

events that are of interest to affect or involve 

the public, such as the dedication of a new 

Lions park. Some projects, although 

worthwhile, may not be "newsworthy". 

To determine what is newsworthy, ask 

yourself, "Would a non-Lion find this 

interesting or useful?" 

Public service (newsworthiness) gives 

information about a specific topic to help or 

assist the public, such as describing the 

warning signs of diabetes or encouraging 

volunteerism. 

Decide which activities are unique and may 

be of interest to the media. To be considered 

newsworthy, they should be about timely 

events or activities that: 

• Enhance your local community (parks, 

school programs - Youth of the Year, Peace 

Poster Contest, environment issues, tree 

plantings, community clean ups and local 

history events). 

• Involve the general public or other 

community groups (fundraisers: MS 24 hr 

Swim, Relay for Life or a local 

individual/family in need). 

• Perform a public service (vision/health 

screenings, drug abuse education events). 

Read local newspapers, watch television 

news programs and listen to a variety of local 

radio stations to get a feel for what is likely to 

be covered by your news media. 

Get involved early in the planning of Club 

projects/activities to determine their PR 

potential. Here are some more examples: 

• Eyeglasses recycling. 

• Lions Camps (local children/teens being 

sponsored by Club). 

• Disaster Fundraising (fire/flood). Don't forget 

rebuilding events after disasters). 

(Thanks to LCI for the basis and idea for 

these hints.)  

 

CABINET SECRETARY 

Multiple District Convention at Newcastle is 

almost upon us and all attending should be 

registered by now.  If you are attending – 

have you booked and paid for the V3 District 

dinner?  Has your club forwarded details of 

delegates and the particulars of members 

who have passed away since the last MD 

convention ? 

 

All club elections should have now been 

completed and the details forwarded via a 

PU101 form.  Yes, by email is fine, just be 

sure to forward as soon as possible to ensure 

up to date details are recorded in the Multiple 

District Directory. 

 

I wish to thank all clubs for their 

understanding, co-operation and assistance 

to ensure that DG Joyce was able to 

complete her visitations during the year in a 

timely manner.  Only one club left to visit 

during April – Bruthen.   

 

Important events during this month – Firstly if 

you have been good the Easter Bunny may 

visit during the first week.  Then you can 

loose some of what you put on eating the 
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chocolate by being involved in Ride for Sight 

over the weekend of  9th to the 12th of the 

month.  Then most clubs will be involved in 

some way with Anzac Day either with 

breakfast after the dawn service or some 

other activity.  

Ken 

Ken Blay 
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Message from DG Elect Ian Gration 

¶ 2015/2016 Zone Chairmen need to 

report for training at Trafalgar 

Community Centre, 9-30am Sunday 

April 19th with an expected finish 

approximately 12-30pm morning tea 

supplied 

¶ 2015/2016 Club Officer Training Day 

at the Federation (formally Monash) 

University at Churchill will take place 

on the 7/7/2015 

¶ Shadow Cabinet Day will take place 

at Trafalgar Community Centre all 

Cabinet Officers for 2015/2016 are 

requested to attend at 11.00am,  this 

will also be a Cabinet Day for D.G. 

Joyce’s Cabinet and I request that you 

enter the hall as quietly as possible so 

as to not disturb the proceedings 

¶ District Changeover will be held at 

the Warragul Golf Club on Sunday 

12th of July  2015 with proceedings 

starting at 12 midday 

MEMBERSHIP WELFARE 

District Governor Joyce Radford and the 
Lions family of District 201 V3 pass on their 
sincere condolences to the families of the 
following members, also to the Lions family 
who have had a bereavement in their 
family.  
 
Bereavements 
Lion Mick Evans Cranbourne Mother 
Lion Bob Dillow Sale Wife 
 
Members on the Sick List 

John Kemp Bairnsdale 
Jim Duggan Bairnsdale 
Bob Caire Bairnsdale 
Warren Coughlin Heyfield 
John Weatherley Heyfield 
Lion Col Oakley Bairnsdale 
Lion Murray Goff Bairnsdale 
Lion John Kemp Bairnsdale 
 

All Welfare matters are to be submitted to 
Lion Kay Freeburn before the 12th of the 
month please.  
 
If I am required to send a card, please supply 
the name and Mailing address that the card is 
to be sent to.  
 
Please don’t wait till the 12th of the month to 
notify me of a Card that needs to be sent – it 
gets forgotten. 
 

Lion Kay Freeburn  
District 201 V3 

Member Welfare Chairperson  
Mobile 0410 052 988 

kay.freeburn5@bigpond.com 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST WORD 

PICK YOUR FRIENDS 

BUT NOT TO PIECES 


